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Date Time Event Where Speaker 

March 4, 2017 1:00 pm Bimonthly 
Meeting 

Briggs Library Research of inter-
est discussion 

May 6, 2017 1:00 pm Bimonthly 
Meeting 

Briggs Library TBA 

July 1, 2017 1:00 pm Bimonthly 
Meeting 

Briggs Library TBA 

    Exciting news. Proving that members who live in other states can 
be active Society volunteers, Mary Wilson of Abo, NM has agreed to 

be the new newsletter editor of the LAWCO LORE. Thank you Nicole 

Cox for all your hard work as editor these last few years. And a spe-

cial thank you, Nicole, for agreeing to continue writing the fun chil-

dren's page.  A message went to members about deadlines and 

such. Starting with this issue, the Lore will either be emailed as a pdf 

attachment or snail mailed to all paid up members. You won't have to 

have usernames and password to access the current newsletter!   

        Let us know what you think.  And, please send us historical or genealogical articles 

and pictures you think might be of interest to all members.    

      Would anyone be interested in helping us re-index the cemeteries in Lawrence Coun-

ty? Fran Wheeler and I have already started this project and would love to share the fun.  

Our plan is to list them in a big book in the Hamner Room until we have over a 100 ceme-

teries indexed.  Then we will sort them by Township. 

     Please try to attend one of our meetings at Briggs Library in Ironton on the first Satur-

day of every odd-numbered month. The next meeting is March 4th at 1 pm. We need some 

new ideas.  Come share genealogy techniques and get started on lineage Society applica-

tions.  Fran Wheeler and I sent our DNA in to Ancestry last year. Stay tuned for what hap-

pened.   

       Becky Wilson Thissen,  President 
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PHYLLIS HAMNER ROOM 
For Local History and Genealogy 

 
Briggs Lawrence County Public Library 

321 South 4th Street 
Ironton, Ohio 45638 
Ph. 740-532-1124    

Have a question or genealogy query?  Email us at contact@lawrencegenealogy.com 
 

2015-2017 Officers  
  
Becky Wilson Thissen, President     Fran Ross Wheeler, Vice President 
(614) 444-4579       (740) 377-9521 
reth0411@aol.com      franw@zoominternet.net  
 
Carl Murdock, Treasurer      Ann Wise, Recording Secretary  
cmurdock@hotmail.com       tfwise@zoominternet.net  
(740) 451-1305        (740) 377-2829 
 
Donald R. Clark, Corresponding Secretary    Nicole Cox, Publicity Chair  
(740) 886-6671 (h)    (304) 521-3917 (cell)   (740) 643-2120 (h)  (740) 646-4529 (cell) 
lawcoloreman@aol.com     nsratliff@gmail.com  
 
Mary G. Wilson, Newsletter Editor     Trustees: 
(505) 975-0685        Betty Knipp  
T3Wilson@aol.com       Cecilia Forbush  

         David Bradley  

NOW CLOSED MONDAY / TUESDAY 

Page 2 LAWCO LORE  

Wednesday ð Thursday   10 AM ð 8PM 

 Friday ð Saturday      10 AM ð 5PM 
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  WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  
 It is with great pleasure that we welcome the following new                  

members to the LawCo Gen Society.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FRANK HARMON 
Proctorville, OH  FERRIS 

franko4368@aol.com  HARMON   

 

PAUL B STANLEY 
LaGrange, GA 
raspbs@att.net  
 

RICHARD E CHRISTIAN 
Dayton, OH 

majordik@me.com     CHRISTIAN  

 

KURT CAULLEY 
Germantown, OH  CAULLEY    

kcaulley@gmx.com  BOGGS 

 

SANDY WALLACE 
Huntington, WV    SHOPE  

sandywall2@aol.com    

   

SHARON ARTHUR SURBER 
Marion, OH     ARTHUR 

surber01@yahoo.com  

 

MARIAN BATTISE-COLLINS 

Bexley, OH  HAYES      BRICE WILLIAMS  

614-619-9596  PAYNE     BATTISE   WORLEY  

        

PAM SHAFER 
Proctorville, OH    HARMON FERRIS   DAY    DENNISON  

shaferpam@aol.com     SHAFER    HESSON  

 

CATHY MASSIE WHITE  MASSIE SPEARS KENNEY    WILSON 

Washington CH,  OH   SHUMATE LIVELY     SIMMONS CLAY  

reunionmassie@yahoo.com       

 

MARILYN JEAN SCHRAFF      RICHARDSON     YATES    DILLEY  THORNTON    PAYTON  

Marion, OH       DELAWDER       ROUSH    NEAL   COLLIER    ROSEBERRY     GARRET  

mschraff@roadrunner.com      ALLEN     LEWIS  DEVOL DELONG HALDERMAN    

HOLMES     BIRDWELL WALKER   LAMBERT  WILLIAMS BIGGS  SAYERS BAKER       

WOOD    DAVIS TURNER THOMPSON   

 

    Invite your friends and neighbors to become members of the Society. 

One of the most important roles 
that Society members can play 
is to help each other in their ge-
nealogy research.  If the names 
these new members are re-
searching our also being re-
searched by other members, 
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Nan 

      Nanny (Kay Rader) and Becky 

GREAT FUN IN JULY 2016  

 

Our monthly meeting in July featured local artist Kay 

Rader as Nanny Kelly Wright.  
Nanny told us her story as the only woman ironmaster in American history.  She was 

the daughter of the famous riverboat commodore Washington Hornshell. Nanny was 

said to be the second richest woman in the world in the early 1900s  with the richest 

being Queen Victoria.  Nanny told us of her first marriage to Lindsey Kelly, a state 

senator and pigiron master.  He was the owner/manager of the Center Furnace in 

Lawrence County, OH.  When he died, in 1902 Nanny became the sole proprietor of 

the Center Furnace.  Rumor had it that she sometimes worked the furnaces in menôs 

clothing, but she denied this.  Nanny later married and divorced Daniel Gregory 

Wright.  She made three world tours.  On one trip 

she was presented before the court of King Edward 

VII.  Nanny lost most of her money in the 1929 

stock market crash.  But, she lived 17 years after 

that in comfort by selling her large jewelry collec-

tion.  Nanny Kelly Wright died December 12, 1946 

at the Marting Hotel in Ironton.  Kay was so realis-

tic as Nanny that we all felt like we were sitting 

with Nanny. 

 

       Article and picture courtesy of Becky Thissen 

 

 

Also in July the Society held its annual ęlock in.Ě   
This year the lock in was held at the Morrow Genealogy Library at Marshall Univer-

sity in Huntington, WV.  The day was very productive for the attendees.  We learned 

about all of the valuable resources available at the library.  

We met the very helpful staff who were knowledgeable 

about the collection of materials.  And we had a chance to 

help each other learn new research techniques such as how 

to use the familysearch.org website to get documents that 

are pertinent to our research and not easily accessible else-

where.   Every year the Lock-in event gives members a 

chance to find genealogy resources and make family connec-

tions with other members.   We urge as many members as 

possible to take advantage of this annual July event. (Details 

about this yearôs Lock in will be in the June issue of the Lore. 

Members learning new research  
sources at the July Lock in.  
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WAKEFIELD CEMETERY  

PRESERVATION  
 

 Two years ago, the Lawrence County Genealogical Society decided to clean and preserve 
Wakefield Cemetery in Proctorville, Lawrence County, Ohio.  Many of us worked hard cutting 
weeds, briars, small trees, and other vegetation.  It was a thrill to find new stones underground.  
We later sprayed the cemetery, but not before we covered the stones to protect them from the 
chemicals.  Carl Murdock and David Bradley stop by periodically to check the growth of the vege-
tation. 
 Last year David Bradley and his friend Billy Callicoat finally put a fence around the ceme-
tery.  Thanks so much, David.  Hopefully this spring or early summer we can repair the stones.  
Our society president has spent time learning from those who know exactly how to do this restora-
tion without any kind of damage.  Also, we plan to get a historical marker for the grave of Peter 
Wakefield. 
 Wakefield Cemetery is the burial place of Peter Wakefield, a Revolutionary War soldier and 
the first Justice of the Peace of Windsor Township.  Several of his family members are also in-
terred there.  Preserving this cemetery has been a very rewarding experience, and we thank eve-
ryone who helped in any way to make this possible. 
 
       Submitted by Fran Ross Wheeler 

WAKEFIELD CEMETERY after the cleanup 
and fenceðPicture by Carl Murdock 

WAKEFIELD CEMETERY before the work 
was doneðPicture by Carl Murdock 

TO LEARN EVEN MORE ABOUT GRAVESTONE PRESERVATION: 
 
A terrific resource for furthering your education about cemetery and gravestone preservation and the 
study of the architectural design and symbolism on gravestones, visit the website of the Association for 
Gravestone Studies at ags.org.  For example, did you know that a broken flower on a gravestone means 
that life has been cut short for the deceased? 
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   Because my cousin and my close friend/neighbor were excited about their DNA results.  I 

decided to have mine tested.  Once I sent it in, I could hardly wait to see my results.  How ex-

cited I was when they finally came!  The results break down the ethnicity, and for me, no big 

surprise at the largest percentage, but somewhat surprised with the smaller percentages.  So, 

if you are planning to do the testing, donôt be surprised to find you were wrong about where 

some of your ancestors originated. 

   Results also provide a list of possible connections rated from extremely high to goof confi-

dences levels.  I was not sure of my motherôs father, but as I kept researching, I was pretty 

convinced about who he was.  Now I know!  My first two extremely high confidence connec-

tions are members of that family and my highest DNA circle.  I have found cousins from my 

parentsô families, but my motherôs side is much stronger.  It is so exciting to look every day ay 

my family tree and see how many cousins I have out there (1,037 so far).  I hope to have my 

little brother do his and see how we compare. 

   Several of my relatives do not Have family trees on Ancestry, and that is somewhat disap-

pointing.  However, I can send messages.  Receiving messages is enjoyable.  One of my more 

recent messages begins with, ñHowdy Cousin.ò  That is a thrill for me.  I have several mem-

bers with whom I donôt seem to share a common surname.  That gives me more reason to 

keep digging for more connections. 

   I would recommend having the DNA testing to everyone interested in learning about their 

heritage and meeting new cousins. 

         By Frances Ross Wheeler 

 

[Editorôs Note: Fran did her DNA testing through Ancestry.com and has her family tree on that 

website. The connections she has made with her DNA testing are with other Ancestry.com mem-

bers] 

 

The rest of the storyğ 
   My niece started us on this adventure with our birthday/Christmas combo giftïthe DNA 

test kit.  She did hers first, and the results confirmed the research done by her parentsô fami-

lies with 52% Western Europe and 11% Irish heritage. 

   My turn next!  I got the surprise.  Years of research revealed most of my ancestors were 

from the British Isles.  We have documents lines going back to their arrival in America in the 

1600s.  My people showed 48% Scandinavian.  Iôm a Viking! With 22% Irish. 

   Curiosity took over.  Iôm fortunate that the one line I thought would be difficult turned out 

to be the easiest and most documentedïmy paternal grandmother.  I knew less about her fam-

ily as she died when my father was a small child, and the family contact was limited.  This line 

went back to established families in England, who had ancestors in Denmark, Sweden, and 

Norway. 

   When I shared this information with my friend, she did the DNA test.  We were both excit-

ed when she got her results.  When looking at her connections, we found one in common.  One 

man provided a family tree that included one of my friendôs ancestors on his fatherôs side and 

one on mine on his motherôs side.  My reaction: ñHi Cuz!ò 

We are working together and encouraging other family members to do the DNA test.  Sib-

lings can have different combinations of ethnicity, and we want the whole story of who we are 

and where we came from. 

        By Ruth Inghram, South Point, OH 

       

OUR MEMBERS ENTER THE NEW WORLD 

OF DNA TESTING FOR GENEALOGYğ.. 
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Dedication of the new Oakley C. Collins Memorial 
Bridge  

 
                          

New Oakley C. Collins Memorial Bridge: 

Greenup County, KY and that we have some longevity in the family, when I sent 
the picture to my sister in New Mexico she immediately asked, ñAre we related 
to either of those two?ò  When I searched, I found that we were related to one 
of them, 101-year old Verna Mae Turner Sloan, who is our 2nd cousin 1x re-
moved.  We have never met Verna Mae, but we knew her mother, Mary Carr 
Turner,  who lived in LawCo most of her adult life and was a favorite cousin of 
our Grandpa Riggle.  She lived to be 101.  We are sure they crossed the old 
bridge many times because most of the Carr family lived in Greenup County. 
é. By Becky Wilson Thissen 
 

Old Ironton-Russell Bridge:  (Pictures courtesy of Carl Murdock) 

  On November 23, 2016, a 
new bridge was dedicated to 
replace the Ironton-Russell 
Bridge which was built in 
1922.  It was an exciting day 
for everyone,  but genealogy 
buffs like my sister and I 
found it especially interest-
ing because our grandfather, 
George Willis Riggle,  had 
traveled across the old (then 
new) bridge in April 1923 to 
move his family by wagon to 
Lawrence County, Ohio from 
Russell, KY.    
  The occasion became even 
more interesting to us when  
a picture appeared in the lo-
cal newspaper showing two 
ladies over 100  years of age 
who were at the dedication 
of the new bridge and who 
had been living at the time 
the old bridge was built.   
  Knowing that we seem to 
be related to half the people 

in Lawrence County, OH and 


